
Editorial

Self-Harm: A Growing Crisis That Needs Attention

Self-harm is an alarming public health issue that 

remains shrouded in stigma and 

misunderstanding. It is a behaviour where 

individuals deliberately inflict pain or injury upon 

themselves, often as a coping mechanism for 

emotional distress. While it is not necessarily a 

suicide attempt, self-harm is a serious red flag that 

signals deep psychological pain. Unfortunately, 

this crisis is growing, particularly among 

adolescents and young adults, and it demands 

urgent intervention.

Recent studies have shown a troubling rise in 

self-harm cases, with social pressures, academic 

stress, and mental health disorders fueling this 

trend. The digital age has only exacerbated the 

issue. Social media, while providing a platform 

for expression, can also expose vulnerable 

individuals to harmful content that normalizes or 

even encourages self-harm. Moreover, the 

lingering stigma around mental health often forces 

those struggling to suffer in silence, preventing 

them from seeking the help they desperately need.

Self-harm is not just a personal struggle; it has 

broader social and economic consequences. It 

increases the risk of suicide, leads to long-term 

psychological distress, and places an immense 

burden on healthcare systems. Families and 

friends of those who self-harm often feel helpless, 

unsure of how to provide support. If left 

unaddressed, this crisis will continue to spiral, 

leaving more young lives at risk.

To combat self-harm effectively, a multi-pronged 

approach is necessary. Schools and workplaces 

must create safe spaces where mental health 

discussions are normalized. Governments should 

invest in mental health services, ensuring 

accessibility for all. Tech companies must take 

responsibility for regulating content that glorifies 

self-harm. Most importantly, society needs to shift 

its mindset. Self-harm should not be dismissed as 

attention-seeking behavior but recognized as a cry 

for help.

It is time to break the silence. Conversations about 

self-harm must be met with empathy, not 

judgment. By fostering awareness, providing 

professional support, and encouraging open 

dialogue, we can help those suffering find 

healthier ways to cope. The fight against 

self-harm is not just a medical or psychological 

battle, it is a moral imperative.Now the question 

is, are we ready?
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